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PURPOSE:   

To purchase ten (10) turbidimeters, verification kit, and the parts required for the installation at the Ward Water 

Plant from Swan Analytical Instruments.  Swan Analytical Instruments will perform the installation.  

 

BACKGROUND:    

The Ward Water Plant is required to have on-line turbidimeters on each filter. The meters that are currently in use 

are old and the Water/Sewer Maintenance Division cannot get parts to repair them. The Swan Analytical meters 

have the latest technology available (LED) and a 4-year warranty.  The Ward Water Plant performed a 30-day 

pilot test with the Swan Analytical meters and found them to be a much better alternative to the traditional 

turbidimeter.  The Swan Analytical meters require less maintenance (cleaning of optical windows and 

replacement of the light source) than the traditional meter.  Swan Analytical USA is the sole source in North 

Carolina and South Carolina. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funds for this project are available in the 2018-2019 Annual Budget. 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   

Public Services is recommending that Council approve the sole source purchase from Swan Analytical 

Instruments in the amount of $42,165.00 and authorize the appropriate City Official to execute all necessary 

documents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 










